
WEEKLY FOCUS                 Thursday  2nd March 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

It is book week this week and the children have been thinking about poetry.  The verse above is the ‘Throne Verse’ 
from the Quran and this beautiful text reminds us how powerfully words can inspire, guide and teach us, and, for 
those of faith, how words can bring us closer to God.  

Tomorrow is when we celebrate World Book Day. The children will be treated to the annual ‘Teachers’ Play’ and 
we look forward to seeing all of their weird and wonderful costumes!  It is wonderful opportunity for us to 
celebrate books and reading and I am sure that your children will come home inspired.  Do look at the school 
website for further ideas for good books to share with your children.  We base much of our curriculum around 
quality texts and these are also listed on the website. 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Wand 

KEY DATES FOR 3RD—10TH MARCH 

* 7—10TH MARCH: ASSESSMENT WEEK *  

Friday 3rd March World Book Day.  Children can come into school dressed as a book character or author. 

Tuesday 7th March Cross Country event, year 5 and 6, by invitation.  Hoebridge School, 17:00—18:00 

Friday 10th March Pine class assembly.  Assemblies start at 8:55am prompt.  Please note that hot drinks 

cannot be brought into the school.  Photography is not permitted during the assembly. 

 Please book any lunches required for 

the week commencing 13th March  

by Sunday 5th March. 

Please note lunches MUST be booked 8 

days in advance.  After this a packed lunch 

should be provided by parents. 

Florence Price  

(1887—1953) 

This month, we are learning about American composer, Florence 

Price, whose music is inspired by combined classical music with the 

sound of spirituals and West African rhythms.  In 1933, she became 

the first black female composter to have her work performed by a 

major orchestra.   

This month we are listening to Florence Price’s Symphony No. 1 in E 

minor, 3rd movement, which takes inspiration from the body 

percussion of the Juba Dance. 

To find out more, or to listen the piece, click here. 

“Poetry and beauty are always 

making peace. When you read 

something beautiful you find 

coexistence; it breaks walls 

down.”  

—Mahmoud Darwish 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/ten-pieces/classical-music-florence-price-symphony-no1/z48rscw


Swimming lessons 

As part of our enhanced curriculum, each class has a term of swimming lessons.  During that term, 
they have a weekly  lesson with a teacher from Julie’s swim school. 

The children are split into groups by ability, allowing each group to focus on increasing their confi-
dence in water, learning to or improving their swimming skills as appropriate.  They are taught front crawl, breast-
stroke or backstroke on a rotational basis, along with floating, push and glides.  Each lesson ends with a couple of 
minutes free play. 

Towards the end of the term, children will have one week where the children are taught about how to be safe in 
and around water. 

The last lesson is usually a quick re-assessment followed by a game of water polo and other fun games.  This is al-
ways a highlight for the children. 

We would like to thank our swim teacher for her dedication to helping our children with this important life skill. 

“The world is full of 

poetry. The air is living 

with its spirit; and the 

waves dance to the music 

of its melodies, and 

sparkle in its brightness.”  

—James Gates Percival 

“You can find magic 

wherever you look.   

Sit back and relax all 

you need is a book!”  

– Dr. Seuss 

“There are many little 

ways to enlarge your 

world.  Love of books 

is the best of all.”  

– Jacqueline 

Kennedy 


